
 

18 November 2019 

 

Our Ref: FOI6834 

 

 

Freedom of Information: Right to know request 

 

Thank you for your request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (“the Act”), dated 

21 October 2019, for the following information: 

 

“Within the underlying Retirement Income market data 2018/19 released on the 

25/9/2019 underneath table 14 a note states:  

 

" Note: We also collected data on unit-linked, with profits, deferred and flexible 

annuities but have not published this due to the very limited number of providers 

selling these types of annuities" 

 

Please may I have this MI for the same time period (2015 onwards).” 

 

Your request has now been considered, and I can confirm that we hold the information 

you are seeking, as set out in the attached Annex A. 

 

Please note that the figures provided in Annex A reflect data as submitted to us by provider 

firms. As explained in the 2018/2019 retirement income data publication, the population 

of reporting firms changed from a sample (reporting periods up to March 2018) to a full 

population of regulated firms (April 2018 onwards). 

 

If you are unhappy with the decision made in relation to your request, you have the right 

to request an internal review.  If you wish to exercise this right you should contact us 

within 40 working days of the date of this response. 

 

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you also have a right of 

appeal to the Information Commissioner at Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe 

House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF.  Telephone: 01625 545 700.  Website: 

www.ico.org.uk. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Information Disclosure Team 

 

https://www.fca.org.uk/data/retirement-income-market-data
http://www.ico.org.uk/

